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Juliaetta Community Improvement Association 

 
The Juliaetta Community Improvement Association is happy to announce that the new Juliaetta Com-
munity Center is now open. Our location is at 214 State Street in Juliaetta. We now house the JK Sa-
maritan Food Bank and Come 4 Fun after school program. Our new Community center is now open and 
can be rented out for any gatherings that suit your needs.  It has a large kitchen and a beautiful upstairs 
with wood vaulted ceilings. . Here’s your chance to get to know us and see the new Community Center. 
We are hosting an open house on August 4 2012 from 2pm till 4pm and free refreshments will be 
served. All are welcome. To reserve the building please call Ed Groseclose 208 791-6817 Jayne Smith 
208 276-7571 or Kerry Cope 208 717-7336 or at blackberryfestival@tds.net. 
 

This year’s Juliaetta Car Show and Blackberry Festival will be on September 8th.   Regis-
tration starts at 8am we will once again have many awesome old cars, live music by 
Beargrass, talented craft vendors, children’s activities, a live auction, rummage sale, 
and a yummy Firefighters BBQ lunch and a ice cold Beer Garden.  Ven-

dor’s booth spaces are $10.00 each and no electricity is available. Vendors and Flea mar-
keters are welcome. Please contact Ed Groseclose 208 791-6817 Jayne Smith 208 276-
7571 or Kerry Cope 208 717-7336 or at blackberryfestival@tds.net. Or see our website 
at juliaettacarshow.com. Great family fun day. 
 
The Juliaetta Community Improvement Association would like to thank all of this year’s sponsors for 
their generous donations and for the continued support of all of our sponsors. We would also like to 
thank the Zion Lutheran church of Juliaetta and our many volunteers. Without all of your support our 
dream of a Community Center in Juliaetta would have never have come true.  
We hope to see all at this year’s show. 
 
Juliaetta Community Improvement Association:    
President Ed Groseclose   
Vice President Zana Sherman 
Secretary Treasurer Kerry Cope   
Board member Jayne Smith                                          
Board member Justin Cope 
Board member Alice Henson 
Board member Ern Smith 

Submitted by Kerry Cope 

mailto:blackberryfestival@tds.net
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KHS News 
 
Summer has once again flown by 
and we’ll be heading back to school 
soon!  Kendrick High School is 
pleased to welcome new staff 
members, Tom Walker and Eric 

McDowell.  Mr. Walker will be taking over the Ag. Program 
along with FFA while Mr. McDowell will be teaching Sci-
ence.  We’re very excited about the knowledge and experi-
ence both teachers bring to KHS.  As we head into August, 
please take a look at the schedule of events below: 
 

>August 6th                         First Football practice  
>August 10th                       First Volleyball practice 
>August 16th and 17th         Jr/Sr High Registration  
>August 24th                       KHS Football @ Troy 7pm 
>August 30th                       KHS Volleyball @ Highland 

   6pm 
>August 31st                        KHS Football vs. Timberline 

   7pm   
 
-Principal Steve Kirkland   

School Superintendent News 
 

First and foremost, on behalf of Kendrick Joint School 

District, students and staff, I would like to extend a big 

thank you to the community for your continued support. 

Your support has made it easier to operate our schools 

for the past two years.  I hope that the community feels 

the school is moving in the right direction. We have two 

great schools and a great staff. The School District is defi-

nitely one to be proud of, and we will continue with your 

support to always strive to be better. 

Our best wishes go with Lauralee Kunder, and Kathy 
Jones who both retired at the end of the school year. We 
wish them both, happiness as they enter the next chapter 
of their lives. 
 
At the Jr./Sr. High School, Mr. Tom Walker will be our 
new Vo/Ag Teacher, the new High School Librarian/
English/Spanish Teacher will be Mrs. Kami Lamoreaux 
who came to us mid-year last year,  and our new Science 
Teacher will be Mr. Eric McDowell.  
 
In the Elementary School Denise Silflow has moved from 
the District Office to the front office as the full-time Build-
ing Secretary and I will be extending my days to 4 days a 
week, Monday thru Thursday to become part time Super-
intendent and part time Principal. 
 
Note: Our School is always looking for substitute teach-
ers, substitute aides and substitute custodians. Please 
contact the school for an application if you are interested 
in becoming a substitute.  
 

School will begin for students on Monday August 27th 
and for teachers on August 23nd.  The school calendar will 
be posted to our web site at www.dist283.org, in August, 
or can be requested at the District Office.  As most of us 
know the summer crew is very busy cleaning and repair-
ing the school buildings. The pavement in front of the Jr./
Sr. High School has been re-sealed,  a new Scoreboard 
has been installed on the football field and a new HVAC is 
being installed in one more classroom  which requires 
additional electrical work.  If you cannot get into the 
school, it might be due to waxing or repair work being 
done at that time, just find Joe and he will help you.  It is 
impressive the job these summer workers are doing. 
 
The school building offices will be open starting August 
13.  Please feel free to call and ask any question you may 
need answered at that time or The District Office as al-
ways will be open throughout summer break.  Office 

hours there are 8:00am – 4:00pm. Don’t forget our monthly 
School Board Meetings which everyone is invited to attend 
and hear what is going on in our schools. 
 

Last but not least, during the summer please help us keep 
the education going for our children. Reading to your child or 
having your child read to you, not only helps them improve 
their reading skills but is a great way to spend quality time 
with your child. 
 
I am really excited for the new school year to begin. I know 
it’s going to be a GREAT year! 
 
Cal Spangler 
Superintendent 
Kendrick Jt. School District 283 

 
The Kendrick JV/Varsity Volleyball teams 
are sponsoring a volleyball camp for girls 
in Kendrick, Juliaetta and surrounding ar-
eas. The camp will be August 6-9th from 9

-11 a.m. each day. The cost is $40 per child. Please contact 
Jill Groseclose for more information: 276-4747. 

Superintendent’s Letter, conti’d 

Note: a complete list of staff can be found on page 12 

http://www.dist283.org/
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$11,020.00 Gifted to  
J- K Heritage Foundation 

 
The J-K Walking Tour is receiving JKHF attention with new 
business and home “Historical Tour” site sign installation.  
We continue to collect site facts and historic pictures for a 
new tour booklet and to further produce, a companion DVD 
detailing sites in each city.  Contact Chris Kowrach at 289-
4799 or email waider@tds.net.  This tour has been en-
hanced and enlarged because a total of $3,200 was re-
ceived from the following: J-K Recreation District, Kendrick 
Lions Club, Latah County Arts & Culture Committee, Colters 
Creek Winery, and Idaho Community Foundation’s Northern 
Regions Greatest Need Fund. 
 
JKHF funding has also been acquired, in the amount of 
$7,700 from Clearwater Power Co, Avista, TDS, Tri-State 
Outfitters, Moneysaver, and Juliaetta’s Zion Lutheran 
Church.  With that money, the Grange building’s second 
floor area, our future home, will receive insulation, electrical 
and painting attention. 
 
Kendrick Hardware and Red Cross Pharmacy are selling 
JKHF's latest publication “The History of Leland” available 
for $33.00 (add $3.00 for mailing).  It is a 400+  page histori-
cal publication that merges past history with present reali-
ties.  Numerous documenting pictures and revealing stories 
paint a vivid picture of the characters, families, decisions, 
and events that shaped this early Idaho territorial footprint 
that is now almost a ghost town. 
 
We are now seeking pictures, family genealogies, business 
data, and family stories for our spring 2013 writing publica-
tion that will center on Southwick/Cavendish and the outer 
parts of Cedar Ridge.  Our publication location collecting 
area is family/business located in what was the Southwick 
School District boundary area.  Anyone with pictures or his-
tory please contact Loeda Reil 289-3001 or Sharon Harris 
289-4622 or email: sugie@dishmail.net. 
 
Find updates at: www.jkhf.info 

-Sharon Harris 

 

1920 Kendrick Barber Shop  
The Kendrick Barber Shop was a long time fixture in the 

town with its striped barber pole inviting men in for a hair-
cut and shave or simply to visit.  This is a picture of Bruce 

Glenn, who was Kendrick’s barber in 1920.  The other man 

is not identified.  Kendrick’s most well known barber, Dick 

Cuddy, assumed ownership of the shop in 1947 and served 

the community until his retirement.  “Quick Dick” has 

given many a youngster in these communities their first 

haircut and many an oldster something to talk about. 

Hill and Valley Garden Club Stays Busy 
 

The ladies of HVGC are staying busy with their home pro-
jects this summer.  The last event of the year was a garden 
tour.  We toured the home of Mark & Polly Dennler and the 
Butterfly Garden before leaving for Lewiston.  We toured the 
home of Kathy & Larry Schroeder at 704 Fourth Avenue in 
Lewiston.  Once the home of Dr. Douglas in Lewiston, this 
elegantly decorated house and it’s terraced gardens were 
delightful.  We then broke for lunch at Applebee’s and con-
tinued the tour in the Swallows Crest area in Clarkston.  
Carol Larreaux’s gardens were fascinating with her use of 
water ways and ponds.  She also has a huge collection of 
orchids and African violets.  The day was a gardening inspi-
ration. 
 
The club, with KJ Arts Committee, is sponsoring 
“Fun with Flowers” in the Kendrick Park the third 
Saturday of each summer month.  Everyone is 
invited to choose a vase, fill it with flowers and 
take it home to enjoy the beauty.   
 
Club members also provided a craft activity for the Summer 
Reading Program at the Juliaetta Library.   
 
A small rock garden has been planted in the alley near the 
clubhouse entry door for all to enjoy.  The Butterfly Garden 
in the Juliaetta Centennial Park has been glorious, thanks to 
the Garden Club members.  The club hopes you get a 
chance to enjoy it. 
 
Plans are being made for installation of a Blue Star Memo-
rial and plantings at the Juliaetta Park later in the fall.  The 
memorial plaque and small garden will honor all members of 
the Armed Forces.  Money for this project was donated by 
Juliaetta Lutheran Church. 
 
The club will launch its new year September 25th with a fall 
garden tour and lunch out.  Mark your calendars. 

-Sharon Harris, President 

mailto:waider@tds.net
mailto:sugie@dishmail.net
http://www.jkhf.info/
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 Kendrick  
Urban Forestry 

 
 
 
 
 
The Kendrick Urban Forestry Board began the spring/
summer activities by sponsoring the annual Arbor Day event 
on April 21. Partnering with the Art Committee and the Hill 
and Valley Garden Club, the Forestry Board used grant 
funds to cover the costs of a breakfast, door prizes and a 
tree planting ceremony. The local Cub Scouts participated 
with a skit pertaining to trees. Robert Barkley, Idaho Depart-
ment of Land's Private Forestry Specialist, presented the 
Board with a 15 year Tree City USA flag. A nice Red Sunset 
Maple tree was planted in the park with many of the commu-
nity youth participating. 
 
The Board, with funds from a Latah County Parks and Rec-
reation grant, has set in motion another summer program of 
watering and maintenance of plantings along the trail. Local 
resident Dave Klatt has been hired again to perform the du-
ties of watering, weeding and pruning of trees along the trail.  
Another project being pursued by the Board includes a tree 
identification project in the City Park. A grant from the Latah 
Community Foundation has paid to survey the park, identify 
tree species and hire someone to prepare the graphic draw-
ing to be displayed on the kiosk in the park. U of I Land-
scape Architecture student, Brian Edwards of Moscow, has 
been hired to complete the technical part of this project. This 
will hopefully be completed by the end of summer. 
 
Pruning and care for residential trees situated in public right 
of way is the responsibility of the owner adjacent to the 
trees. Grants have been obtained in the past to perform this 
type of tree maintenance but presently there are no funds to 
assist property owners. There have been a few residents 
showing some interest in having their trees pruned and not 
sure how to go about getting it done. The Board has started 
a program to compile a list of names of those interested in 
having trees pruned. When a sufficient number of names are 
obtained, the Board will solicit quotes from licensed tree 
services and then determine if the cost is acceptable to all 
owners on that list. Anyone with a tree on the public way or 
on private property that wishes to get on this list please con-
tact Dave Klatt at 208-289-5511 or Barb Wilson at City Hall 
208-289-5157.   
 

Anyone with questions or issues concerning Kendrick’s ur-

ban forestry can contact Andrea Masom at 289-5949 or the 

City Clerk at 289-5157. The group meets on the second 

Tuesday of each month.  -David Klatt 

Having completed another successful Locust 
Blossom Festival and installed a bench in the 
memory of Bob & Vera Hutcheson, the club 
has now adjourned for the summer. 
 Lion’s Club members enjoyed their 

summer picnic in the Park June 13th.  Lion Jim Brocke, out-
going President, barbecued delicious hamburgers for the 
members. 
 Lion Matt Ihm created lovely leather ribbons for 
award winners at the parade.  Many favorable compliments 
have been received. 
 Lion Darrell Brocke headed up another blood drive 
on June 7th.  As lead vampire of the Lions Club, he collected 
eighteen units of blood.  Watch for another Kendrick blood 
drive in September to be held at the High School. 
 You are reminded that a collection box for used 
eyeglasses is at Kendrick Ag & Supply. 

 The club will begin a new year September 12th un-

der the leadership of James Waham, President elect. 

Work on the interior of the hall is going forward 
on the hall at a slower pace.  There was a great 
rush right before Locust Blossom Festival when 
the building inspector decided two pillars had to 
be installed.  We thank Stella Jones for their 

donation of the poles and the crew of volunteers that in-
stalled them.  The façade of the building is being restored at 
the current time.  There are high hopes for work to be per-
formed on the wood floor in the main hall and laying of vinyl 
in the back area.  A shortage of funding is making restora-
tion difficult at this time. 

 Members met with the Idaho State Grange Master 

when he and his wife visited on June 22.  The hall has 

hosted many events from family reunions to celebrations of 

various kinds.  The membership is concerned about mainte-

nance of a building of this size without help from other or-

ganizations who inhabit the building.  Sharon Harris 

Book Prowlers 
Lauralee Kunder was the inspiration and 
organizer of this book discussion group; 
she will be missed.  Barb Murphey has 
agreed to do the publicity and meeting 
announcements for the coming year. 
 
The first meeting will be Tuesday, September 11th at 4pm at 
the Juliaetta Community Library.  Books to read this year will 
be chosen at this meeting.  Everyone is asked to bring sev-
eral suggestions.  New members are very welcome.   
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Our Elected Officials 
The publishers of this newsletter are dedicated to building communication within our community and among organizations that serve and 
support it.  Therefore we are working to develop a regular feature page that will allow local elected officials to circulate information of 

value to their constituents and solicit citizen responses when appropriate. 

City of Kendrick 
 
Wastewater Treatment Facility Study 
 
In order to bring the wastewater system into compliance with 
Department of Environmental Quality and Environmental 
Protection Agency regulations, the City of Kendrick is mov-
ing forward with a wastewater facility plan for upgrading our 
sewer treatment plant.  The city received a $20,000 grant 
from the DEQ to help pay for this study.  The total cost of the 
study will be $40,000.  Mountain Water Works Engineering 
will be doing the study.  The study will provide three alterna-
tives for improving the wastewater treatment facility.  The 
selection of the most efficient and cost effective system will 
be presented to the community.  The city council will hold a 
public hearing to provide information on a bond election and 
looks forward to public input. 
 
The City of Kendrick is applying for an Idaho Community 
Block Grant to help fund the wastewater treatment facility.  
As part of the application, the community has to provide 
current estimates of the income of the residents of the ser-
vice area.  The city will be conducting a confidential door to 
door survey.  The survey will be conducted in mid-August. 
 
Recycling Center 
 
We need your help!  The City of Kendrick is in jeopardy 
of losing our recycling bins due to the amount of trash 
and non-recyclable items being thrown in our recycle 
bins.  Please remember that only recyclable items can be 
disposed of at our recycling center.  We have seen an in-
crease of non-recyclable items, such as Styrofoam, being 
disposed of in our bins.  Also, please do not dump your recy-
clable items on the ground when the bins are full.  If the bins 
are full, please return at another time.  If we cannot keep our 
bins clean we will lose them!  The recycling centers pro-
duced 200 tons last year which did not go into the landfill.  
This helps keep the costs down for everyone! 
 
Budget Hearing 
 
The City of Kendrick Budget Hearing will be held on Tues-
day, August 21, at 7:00 PM at City Hall.  The public is wel-
come to attend. 

South Latah Highway District 
 

Many of the roads in the Kendrick & Juliaetta area have 
been treated for dust control with MgCl.  Please be espe-
cially watchful for trucks and farm equipment on the roads 
during the harvest season. Drive safely and slow down on 
the curves.  
 
The pony rides were a big hit at the Locust Blossom Festi-
val.  District Clerk Schwenne and her son, Travis, gave pony 
rides non-stop for three hours!  

What is more important than 
 our children’s education? 

Come join us in supporting our children by donating school sup-
plies to those in need.  Donations can be dropped off at Farm 
Bureau Insurance, 317 Main Street in Juliaetta.  We will be accept-
ing donations all summer long and our doors will be open the 
week before school for anyone in need of the supplies. There is a 
table in our office when you first walk in the door.  We put a list of 
all the school supplies needed and how many of each item we 
have received.  That way people can stop by anytime and see 
what is still needed.  There is also a large poster in our window 
outlining what each specific grade needs. 

 
Needed Supplies 
Kleenex   Erasers   
Disinfecting Wipes Elmers Glue  
Glue Sticks  Colored Markers 
Colored Pencils  No 2 Pencils  
Red Grade Pens  Black or blue pens 
Calculators  Scissors 
Watercolor Paints  Crayons   
Folders   Composition Notebook  
Notebook Paper  Spiral Notebook 
1 ½ to 2” three ring binders 
Cash donations will also be accepted for gym shoes, players fees, 
student body cards, lunches and to purchase above items 

The 11th Annual Light the Park Celebration will be held 

November 17th at 5pm.  We will have a community decoration day 

on November 3rd beginning at 8 am.   To help us celebrate our 11th 

year we invite families, individuals, churches, classes, organiza-

tions, and businesses to help us light up our park by decorating a 

tree or adding a display to the park.  We also would like to encour-

age individuals to just come out on the 3rd and help sort lights, 

hang stars, etc.  Let’s make this year’s celebration the best yet!  If 

you are interested please contact Anna Bruce at 289-4473 or at 

kjcda2@tds.net.  

mailto:kjcda2@tds.net
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KJ7 
The Community Auction that was scheduled 
to take place on July 14th in the Kendrick 
City Park was canceled.   Instead KJ7 will be 
having a rummage sale & auction at the 

Blackberry Festival on September 8th.  The rummage sale 
will run from 8 am to 2pm and the LIVE auction will begin 
1pm.  The KJ7 is accepting donations for both the rummage 
sale and auction and would greatly appreciate any items 
individuals and families would like to give.   All items are tax 
deductible and arrangements can be made for a board 
member to pick up your donations.   If you have item(s) you 
would like to donate please contact one of the following KJ7 
Board Members:  

Kyle Pea @ 208-553-8725 
Richard Abrams @ 289-3151 

Bob Ouderkerken @ 289-5236 
Rose Norris @ 289-3066 

Polly Taylor Dennler @ 276-4302 
Joy Lindner @ 276-3640 
Anna Bruce @ 289-4473 

 
A list of auction items will be available on our website 
www.kendrick-juliaetta.org  and on our Facebook page in 
late August.  Pictures of some items will also be available to 
view. 

 

JK Swim Team will have our third an-
nual swim meet on Friday, August 3rd 
from 4-8 p.m.   Our swim team has 30 
swimmers this year, ranging in age 
from 6-13. Teams from Nezperce and 

Grangeville will also be competing in this meet. Please plan 
to attend and cheer on our young athletes! We will also have 
a swim meet Saturday, August 11th at Grangeville. 
 

*Kendrick Volunteer Fire 
 Department Needs Your Help* 

 
 
**Your city fire department is in need of volun-
teer firefighters, we really need your help so 
that we can staff the department at all times in 
order to ensure that we can respond to fires, 
utility calls and automobile accidents for assis-
tance with J-K Ambulance. Our call count is up 
and we are short on volunteers. We meet the 
first and third Wednesday of every month at the 
Fire Hall at 6:30 pm in Kendrick.  Please con-
tact Val Norris for more information on how you 
can help out your community at 289-3066 or 
come to a meeting to apply. 

Kendrick Fire Department News 
 
We will be offering First Aid and CPR classes for the com-
munity this fall and winter by a certified instructor from the 
Fire department. Look for flyers to be posted in the local 
businesses.  
 
We are collecting items for the upcoming Chili Feed Auction 
to be held on Light the Park night. If you have items you 
would like to donate for us to auction, please contact Val 
Norris at 289-3066 or P.O. Box 235,  Kendrick, Idaho.  
-Rose Norris 

Don’t miss the 5th Annual  

“Summer Night in the Park”  
which will be held August 17th from 6-9 pm in the Kendrick 
City Park.  There will be LIVE music from 6-8; FREE swim-
ming from 7-9 pm in the Kendrick Memorial Pool donated by 
the Fix Ridge 4-H Club; and pizza and root beer will be sold 
from 6-7:30pm to raise money for this years Accelerated 
Reading Program at the Juliaetta Elementary School.   
 
Join your friends and neighbors celebrate the summer and 
the beautiful community we live in! 

       Pizza & Root Beer Floats 
  
Come enjoy a slice of Pizza or a 

Root Beer float or both at the August Summer Night in the 
Park and help support the Juliaetta Elementary Accelerated 
Reading Program for the upcoming school year. There will 
be three choices of Pizza and delicious Root Beer Floats to 
purchase. Relax and enjoy the free swimming and live music 
in the Kendrick Park. Pizza and Floats will be served from 
6:00- till we run out.  All proceeds go to the Accelerated 
Reader Program which is a reading program used at the 
Elementary school with great success for the students of 
JES. Contact Rose Norris at 289-3066 or Jan Patterson at 
289-4844 if you have a question or would like to just donate. 

http://www.kendrick-juliaetta.org/
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Four years have passed and here it is time for the Olympics 
again. I have always enjoyed watching the various sports 
that are featured in the Olympic Games. When I think about 
all the athletes who have been chosen to represent their 
country, I realize how hard they have worked just to be able 
to participate in the games. And they will work even harder 
to be a medal winner. But I also realize that these athletes 
have received a lot of encouragement from their coaches, 
family, friends and fans. 
 As Christians, we are called to encourage one an-
other daily. That means we don’t wait for others to encour-
age us, but we take the initiative. To encourage, is to inspire 
someone with courage.  Encouragement is the kind of ex-
pression that helps someone want to be better. 
 It is easy to laugh at a person’s ideals; it is easy to 
discourage others. The world is full of discouragers. We 
have a Christian duty to encourage one another. Many times 
a word of praise or thanks or appreciation or cheer has kept 
a person going forward. 
 Perhaps you have heard of the “Basement People” 
and the “Balcony People”.  “Basement People” are the dis-
couragers in our lives. They are the negative influences in 
our lives and their words go something like this: “You can’t 
do that.” “That’s a stupid thing to do.” “When are you going 
to get it right?” “You’ll never get it right.” “You’ll never 
amount to anything.” Basement people divert us from our 
hopes and dreams. They constantly point out what is wrong, 
rather than what is right with us. Basement people cause the 
room to light up when they leave. 
 In contrast to them are the “Balcony people”. They 
are the people who are full of love and cheer us on. They 
encourage us to be loving, courageous followers of Christ. 
They sit in the balcony of our lives like a heavenly cheering 
section, saying, “You can do it.” “We believe in you.” “You 
are special to us.” Balcony people are the great encouragers 
in our lives, and we all need them! 
 The question for all of us is, who will we be? Will 
we be basement people or balcony people? The choice is 
ours to make. Balcony people try to lift people up, but base-
ment people try to drag people down. 
There is no question who God wants us to be. God wants us 
to be balcony people, and he will help us to be balcony peo-
ple.  
 Charles Swindoll wrote, “I know of no one more 
needed, more valuable, more Christ-like than the individual 
who is committed to the ministry of encouragement.” May 
each of us be encouragers! 
 
Pastor Kathy  
Kendrick United Methodist 

Cameron Lutheran Church 
 

Bible school was held from June 11th to 15th with a “Sky” 
theme.  Thirty-nine children led by 17 junior high and high 
school leaders learned that everything is possible with God.  
They learned about Mali, an African country that is badly 
affected with malaria, and how they could reach around the 
world to help prevent this disease by helping to buy mos-
quito nets to surround beds of sleeping people.  They took a 
collection to help with this.  There was also lots of good sing-
ing and food and crafts and Bibles stories.  Many, many 
thanks are extended to all who helped make this wonderful 
week possible with donations of time and goods. 
 
Worship for the rest of the summer will be at 9am each Sun-
day. 
 
Upcoming Events: 
 The annual outdoor service will be at the Juliaetta 
Park at 10am on Sunday, August 26th followed by a pot 
luck.  All are welcome to attend. 
 The church will return to its regular schedule on 
Sunday, September 9th.  Sunday school classes for ages 3 
and up and an adult Bible study will begin at 9:30 and wor-
ship services will begin at 11am. 
 Choir, led by Joanne Gertje, will resume in Septem-
ber on Wednesday evenings.  Rehearsals will be announced 
later. 
 Rehearsal for the Christmas cantata will begin on 
Wednesday evenings in October.  Anyone who likes to sing 
is invited to come and be part of this! 
 The annual turkey dinner and bazaar will be Satur-
day, October 20th.  Dinner will be served from 5 to 7pm with 
the auction of hand-made goods and quilts to follow. 
 Come4Fun will resume at the Juliaetta Community 
Center in September.  It will meet after school on the third 
Friday of each month led by Hermy Meyer and Teri Hornber-
ger.  Children from kindergarten through third grade are wel-
come.  The program will include crafts, snacks, music and 
activities.  If you can help with food or can volunteer to help 
at the sessions please notify Teri or Hermy. 
 As most of you know, Cameron is currently without 
a pastor due to the retirement of Pastor Karl and Lauralee 
Kunder.  They have relocated to their new home in Renton, 
Washington where they are enjoying traveling and grand-
babies and jumping into the lake in front of their house when 
it gets too hot.  Cameron is in an active search for a new 
pastor.  Meanwhile, church activities will continue as usual 
and we will have an interim pastor assigned to us who will 
lead worship and perform other pastoral services.  Prayers 
for the quick and successful completion of the search are 
welcomed! 
-Ann Taylor 
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Where Did The Food Bank Go? 
 

   The J/K Good Samaritan Food Bank has 
moved.  It is now located in the basement 
of the Former Zion Lutheran Church 
building in Juliaetta.  We have a much 
larger space which will help us to serve 

people better.  One such example is that no longer will 
clients have to wait outside as there is room for them inside 
until their turn to be served.  Our new physical address is 
214 State Street Juliaetta.  Our mailing address remains the 
same which is P O Box 61, Kendrick ID 83537. 
  
   To enter the building one must use the basement door in 
the back of the church.  The alley right behind the Juliaetta 
City Hall building is the best way to access the food bank.  
The Juliaetta Community Improvement Association who now 
owns the building has made this move possible.  We want to 
thank them for renting a portion of the building to the food 
bank.   
 
   We want to thank the Grange for allowing us to have 
space in their building for the last number of years.  Without 
their provision we would not have had anywhere to go.  I 
want to thank everyone who helped build walls, shelving and 
helped move food to our new location.  Without so many 
volunteers and their time the move would have been much 
more difficult.   
 
   The food bank looks forward to serving people from the 
new location and thanks those in the area who have 
supported the food bank over the years.  Without your 
financial support and food drives none of this would be 
possible.  Without people willing to contribute their time to 
the food bank we would not be able to serve those in need 
and we want to thank each of our volunteers for their faithful 
service in helping others.    
—Pastor Larry Haylett 

Vacation Bible School 
Juliaetta Community Church 

Juliaetta Community Church will be having Vacation Bible 
School August 13-16 from 9:30-11:30 for kids ages Kinder-
garten through 5th grade. 

Saturday, October 6th at the VFW Hall 
Prime Rib Dinner 

Live Auction 
Music by The Senders 

$25 per person 
You don't’ have to travel far to have a night out with dinner 
and dancing.  The Friends of Pat Rush Committee will host 
the 4th Annual Octoberfest at the VFW Hall beginning at 
5:30pm with beer and wine tasting.  Dinner, auction and 
dancing will follow. 
 
Tickets will be available at area business sites and at the 
July 27th Evening in the Park.  For more information contact 
prushbenefit @gmail.com 

Latah County Youth Advocacy Council 
 

 Every year Latah County Youth Advocacy Council holds 
an appreciation event for Latah County individuals and organiza-
tions that work to reduce substance use among Latah County 
Youth.  Dinner and dessert was served as four awards were given.  
LCYAC also raised over $800 for their 2012 Capital Campaign. 
  Two of the awards given were targeted at Latah 
County’s youth.  The 2012 Lynn Cameron Youth Award recipient 
was Ronnie Miller of Potlatch for leadership and collaboration with 
families, schools, communities, and other youth within his commu-
nity to promote positive youth development.  LCYAC introduced a 
new award just for their Youth Ambassador Program.  The youth 
ambassadors were asked to vote for the most inspirational among 
them.  They chose Chelsi Nygaard of Potlatch to receive the 2012 
Youth Ambassador Spirit Award. 
  The Latah County Board of Commissioners thanked 
David Brown of Potlatch with the 2012 Latah County Commission-
ers Award for showing a great effort to create positive change in 
reducing substance use in Latah County. LCYAC has many hard 
working board members, but this year one in particular stood out.  
Whitney Mueller was also awarded the 2012 Pat Eck Award for 
her work in promoting the mission of LCYAC.  The mission of 
LCYAC is to work with youth, families, and communities to reduce 
substance use in Latah County.  
   The Drug Enforcement Administration will be holding the 
Fifth National Prescription Drug Take-Back Day on September 19, 
2012.  Watch for more information coming soon on how you can 
participate in Latah County.  Gail Silkwood  lcyac@latah.id.us 

 
I am a Junior at Kendrick High School and have been 
a Youth Ambassador for two years. I am very focused 
on academics and active in the Kendrick FFA pro-
gram. Some of my hobbies include writing, reading, 
photography, and general shenanigans with friends. I 
feel very fortunate to have had an opportunity to be a 
part of Latah County Youth Advocacy Council because it has such 
a great message and gives me a chance to reach out to my own 

community.  
-Kristen Heier 
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Joint School District 283 Staff 
School Year 2012-2013 

 
JR./SR. HIGH SCHOOL 
STEVEN KIRKLAND PRINCIPAL 
VERONICA SOUDERS BUILDING SECRETARY 
CHRIS BALDUS   MATH 
JENNIFER INGALLS ENGLISH 
SUSAN KERRICK  MATH/SCIENCE 
KAMI LAMOREAUX ENGLISH/SPANISH/*LIBRARIAN 
MORGAN LEBLANC BUSINESS EDUCATION 
*TOM WALKER  VO/AG. 
JOANNE GERTJE  .50 MUSIC 
BOBBI SPENCER  P.E./HEALTH/GOV. 
TERRY WEBB  GOV./HISTORY/SOCIAL STUDIES 
*ERIC MCDOWELL SCIENCE 
ROD FORSMAN  SPECIAL EDUCATION 
DANEAN BROWN SPECIAL EDUCATION AIDE 
ALANA SNEVE  SPECIAL EDUCATION AIDE 
MICHAEL HEWARD .50 GUIDANCE 
KAREN KIRKHAM  .28 PSYCHOLOGIST 
IRENE THORNTON KITCHEN SUPERVISOR 
CHARLOTTE PARSLEY ASST. COOK 
TRACY BOLTZ  CUSTODIAN 
   
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
*CALVIN SPANGLER .50 PRINCIPAL 
*DENISE SILFLOW BUILDING SECRETARY 
VICKIE WITT  ASST. SECRETARY 
ANGIE TWEIT  KINDERGARTEN 
SUZANNE BRAMMER 1ST GRADE 
DAWN QUIGLEY  2ND GRADE   
ANGIE CANNON  3RD GRADE 
KIM CIRKA  4TH GRADE 
EMILY FREDENBURG 5TH GRADE 
ROB HOFFMAN  6TH GRADE 
HEATHER ANDERSON SPECIAL EDUCATION 
JOANNE GERTJE  .50 MUSIC 
AMY MORGAN  TITLE I TEACHER 
JAN PATTERSON  SP. ED. PRESCHOOL/TITLE I AIDE 
MICHAEL HEWARD .50 COUNSELOR 
RHONDA BLAIR  SPEECH AIDE 
LORIE GLENN  SPECIAL EDUCATION AIDE 
CONNIE HEDLER  SPECIAL EDUCATION AIDE 
KANDY MCCLEESE CLASSROOM AIDE 
ROSE NORRIS  LIBRARY AIDE 
LORI BROCKE  HEAD COOK 
SHANNON HEATH ASST. COOK 
SHARON HARVEY  CUSTODIAN 
 
DISTRICT OFFICE 
CALVIN SPANGLER .50 SUPERINTENDENT 
MELLISSA EICHNER BUSINESS MANAGER/ 
   TREASURER/CLERK 

 
DISTRICT  
JOE CHAPMAN  DISTRICT MAINTENANCE 
CARL PHILLIPS  DISTRICT TECHNOLOGY 
 
SCHOOL BUS GARAGE 
ALVIN SCHMIDT  BUS SUPERVISOR/MECHANIC 
JUDY FOSTER  DRIVER 
CAROLYN PEARSON DRIVER 
LINDA ALLPRESS DRIVER 
MIKE HOGAN  DRIVER 
CHARLIE SCHELINE DRIVER 
 
21ST CENTURY AFTER-SCHOOL PROGRAM 
JESSICA CLEMENHAGEN  PROGRAM DIRECTOR 
LINDSEY HELM   TEACHER 
CHELSIE HENSON   AIDE 
TRACY HOFFMAN   AIDE 
SHANNON HEATH  AIDE 
 
* New staff or new positions 

The Newsletter Needs Your 

Cartridges 

 
Ever since we started the newsletter we have been 
collecting empty printer and toner cartridges to help cover 
the cost of printing. When we first started we could get $3 
per cartridge.  A little over a year ago that price dropped to 
$2.  Because people in the area have been generous and 
faithful in donating their empty cartridges we have been able 
to continue covering the cost of the colored cartridges and 
paper with no out of pocket cost.  That has not been the 
case with the printing of this issue of the newsletter.  Over 
the last two months only 4 cartridges have been donated 
compared to what normally would be 50-60 cartridges.  
Obviously that has increased the cost of this newsletter 
significantly.  We had a few cartridges left over from 
previous printings but not enough for this printing.  After this 
printing we will be totally out of colored cartridges thus the 
out of pocket cost will rise even more, so we are asking that 
if you have any empty cartridges please drop them off in the 
box at either the Juliaetta or Kendrick Post Offices or at our 
local library.  Thank you for your donation. 
 
- Pastor Larry Haylett 



 

 This newsletter is supported by generous con-

tributions from the following sponsors: 

 
 Businesses: 

Hill’s Floors 
Curry, Inc. 

Colter’s Creek Winery 

TDS Telecom 

KT Hasenoehrl Farms 
JK Mini Storage 

Cannons Electric 

D. Taylor Construction 
Dennler Supply 

Jeffrey Sowle, DDS PA 

Peggy Jones, Realtor 

Phil’s Food City 
Roger Warner Construction 

Rush Construction 

Stella-Jones Corporation 
Mann & Stanke CPA 

Heimgartner Aviation 

Red Cross Pharmacy 
Avista Utilities 

Wells Fargo Bank 

The McGregor Company 

Tawnya Feldman – BeautiControl Spa Consultant 
 

Churches and Community Organizations: 

Leland Church 
Friendly Neighbor Club 

Fix Ridge 4-H Club 

Kendrick United Methodist Church 
Juliaetta Community Church 

Cameron WELCA 

KJ Arts Committee 

Kendrick Booster Club 
City of Juliaetta 

City of Kendrick 

Friends of the Juliaetta Community Library 
Kendrick Community Lion Club 

Hill and Valley Garden Club 

JK Senior Meals 

Juliaetta Community Improvement Association 
Juliaetta-Kendrick Firefighters Association 

Kendrick Volunteer Fire Department 

Southwick Bible Church 
 

Individuals: 

Greg and Alice Broemeling 
Jon and Ann Nilsson 

Floyd and Betty Heimgartner 

Ellen Rowden 

11 

Donors, continued: 
Teri Tate Hornberber 

Don and Yetta Wilkins 

Alvin and Lillian Howerton 

Pete Finch and Pam McBride 
Jim Lohman 

Jerry Brown 

Ted and Phyllis Fey 
Phil and Donna Heinen 

Jim and Lori Brocke 

Dorothy Taylor 
Gisela Bailey 

Jim and Emily Fredenburg 

 
CLIP & SAVE CALENDAR 

 
AUGUST 
3rd Swim Team Meet (p.7) 
6th-9th Volleyball Camp (p.3) 
9th School Board Meeting 
13th-16th  Juliaetta Community Church VBS (p.9) 
17th Summer Evening in the Park (p.6) 
18th Fun with Flowers (p.4) 
21st City of Kendrick Budget Hearing (p.6) 
26th Cameron Church Outdoor Service (p.8) 
27th First Day of School (p.2-3) 
 
 
SEPTEMBER 
8th Blackberry Festival & Car Show (p.1) 
 KJ7 Auction & Rummage Sale (p.7) 
12th Lions Club meeting (p.5) 
11th Book Prowlers (p.5) 
13th School Board Meeting 
15th Fun with Flowers (p.4) 
25th Hill and Valley Garden Club Tour (p.4) 
 
 
OCTOBER 
 
6th Octoberfest (p.9) 
20th  Cameron Church Annual Turkey Dinner (p.9) 
11th School Board Meeting 
 
  



 

 

Mailing cost for this issue of  your KJ7 community newsletter provided by: 

*****************ECRWSS**** 

 

Local 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

KJ7 

PO Box 204 

Kendrick, ID 83537 


